Village of Windham, Ohio

Minutes of 
Council Meeting
Held February 23, 2015
At 7:02 PM Honorable Mayor Robert W. Donham II called the meeting to order and led in the pledge of allegiance to the flag of our country.

Roll Call:  
Sandy Patti – present


Deborah Blewitt – present
Scott Garrett – present 


Phil Snyder – present
Linda Rininger

 – present

Cheryl Taylor – present 
Also present were:  Kay Friend, Patty Moore, Jim Moore, Cheryl Belknap, Eric Breiding, Tom Brett, and Larry Kulhman   
Mr. Snyder made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 27, 2016 Council Meeting, which was seconded by Mr. Garrett and carried by a 6 – 0 vote.
Fiscal Officer Taylor gave the Financial Reports as follows:  The Income Tax collected year to date January 31, 2016 was $56,774.30.  The expenditures for the month of January 2016 were $97,107.35 in checks and charges.  Check numbers 31882 through 31908 were paid from the primary checking account during January 2016 with one check, number 31902, voided during the month.  Direct Deposit Vouchers 1-2016 through 20-2016 and 25-2016 through 42-2016 were also paid during the month of January 2016.  The all funds reconciled balance for January 2016 was $1,304,326.44.

Village Council President’s report by Deborah Blewitt – Ms. Blewitt had nothing at this time.
Dispatchers Police, Fire and Rescue Report for February 2015 by Deborah Blewitt.  Ms. Blewitt told Council that everyone should have received a letter from the Fire Board saying that the Fire Board would like to meet with Council to discuss the contract for dispatch services. The old Fire Board was no longer willing to negotiate, however the new Fire Board is willing to renegotiate.  Ms. Blewitt established a meeting time for Council and the Fire Board for March 2nd, 2016 at 5:00 p.m.  Mr. Garrett made a motion to accept the reports which was seconded by Ms. Patti.  This passed by a 6 – 0 vote.
Mayor’s Communication by Rob Donham – The Mayor will save his comments throughout the agenda.  
Prior requests of guests to speak – None
Finance by Scott Garrett
Mr. Garrett made a motion to approve the Fiscal Officer’s expenditures for the month of January 2016 in the amount of $97,107.35 in checks and charges with check numbers 31882 through 31908 paid from primary checking during January 2016 with one check, number 31902, voided during the month.  Direct Deposit Vouchers 1-2016 through 20-2016 and 25-2016 through 42-2016 were also paid during the month of January 2016.  Ms. Blewitt seconded the motion which carried by a 6 – 0 vote.  Mr. Snyder asked Mr. Reitz if it was necessary for Mr. Garrett to repeat the fiscal officer’s report exactly the way it has already been stated by the fiscal officer.  Mr. Reitz said that the fiscal officer’s report should be read once so that the record is made and this should be done by the fiscal officer.  Then the motion can be to approve the report as presented.  Mr. Reitz also clarified that the expenditures and the reconciled bank balance should still be done in two separate motions.
Mr. Garrett made a motion to approve the all funds reconciled bank balance for January 2016 in the amount of $1,304,326.44 as reported.  Mr. Snyder seconded the motion which carried by a 6 – 0 vote.

Mr. Garrett read Resolution R-2016-3  A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE FISCAL OFFICER OF THE VILLAGE OF WINDHAM TO CREATE A THEN AND NOW PURCHASE ORDER(S) TO PAY OHIO EDISON, SOFTWARE SOLUTIONS, AND LOVE INSURANCE AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. and made a motion to suspend the rules, which was seconded by Mr. Snyder and carried by a 6 – 0 vote.  Mr. Garrett made a motion to adopt Resolution R-2016-3, which was seconded by Ms. Blewitt and carried by a 6 – 0 vote.  
Mr. Garrett read Resolution R-2016-4  A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE FISCAL OFFICER TO MAKE THE FOLLOWING TRANSFERS BETWEEN THE WATER AND SEWER OPERATING FUNDS, RESPECTIVELY, AND THE RESPECTIVE DEBT SERVICE AND DEBT SERVICE RESERVE FUNDS TO MEET CALENDAR 2016 DEBT SERVICE REQUIREMENTS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. and made a motion to suspend the rules, which was seconded by Mr. Snyder and carried by a 6 – 0 vote.  Mr. Garrett made a motion to adopt Resolution R-2016-4, which was seconded by Mr. Snyder and carried by a 6 – 0 vote.
Mr. Garrett made a motion to send Cheree Taylor to the Local Government Officials’ Conference in Columbus, Ohio on March 22-24, 2016 and all of her necessary travel expenses.  This was seconded by Mr. Snyder and carried by a 6 – 0 vote.  Mayor Donham said that this training would require them moving the March Council Meeting.  Council agreed to move the meeting to Monday, March 21st, 2016.
Safety, Personnel, Rules (SPR) by Deborah Blewitt – Ms. Blewitt had nothing at this time. 
Utilities by Scott Garrett – Mr. Garrett said that Council needs to review the water rates, in March’s Committee meeting and something has to be done because the income the water and sewer plants are bringing in is not enough.    
Service Committee by Scott Garrett – Mr. Garrett had nothing at this time.
Economic Development by Linda Rininger – Mrs. Rininger said she would like to reschedule the work session that was cancelled, however she would like to wait on that because Sheila Moore was not at the Council meeting.  The Mayor said that he spoke with Ms. Patti about what will happen to the administration building once we transition to the new administration building.  The Mayor said he spoke with Rich Gano and he is interested in moving his automotive garage to the old administration building once it is empty.    
Parks and Recreation by Mr. Snyder – Mr. Snyder had nothing at this time.  Ms. Patti said she would still like to do the flower baskets at least on East Center.  The Mayor said we already have the baskets.  Ms. Patti said she checked with Mrs. Gearheart and she is also going to check at Wal-Mart.  The Mayor said again that the biggest issue is the maintenance and watering of the baskets and Ms. Blewitt said that we should have plenty of help with that when we get the students workers for the summer.  
Planning and Zoning by Deborah Blewitt – Ms. Blewitt said had nothing at this time.  Mayor Donham said that he received the survey plat this week and it can be submitted to the Building Department.     
Solicitor’s Report by Tom Reitz—Mr. Reitz had nothing at this time.  
Guest Recognition – Cheryl Belknap said that she was having a problem with kids playing basketball in the streets and not moving out of the way for cars.  The Mayor said that we would start with warnings and that usually works.  The Police Chief suggested to probably deal with each one on an individual basis.  He said in his experience, the kids get out of his way, however he told Cheryl if she is having a problem to please call and the Police Department will take care of it.  The Police Chief said there is no Village Ordinance stating that they can’t play basketball in the streets.  
Council already looked at the calendar for March earlier in the meeting.  The Council Meeting will be Monday, March 21, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. and the committee meetings will remain the first and second Tuesday’s of the month.  Cheree Taylor asked about the holidays, Christmas Eve and Christmas because they both fall on the weekend, she wanted to know what days the Village employees would be getting off.  The Mayor said that the employees could decide, but if no decision is made the paid days off for the holidays would be the Friday before Christmas and the Monday after.  
Mr. Snyder made a motion to enter into executive session to discuss the Joint Fire District contract.  This was seconded by Ms. Patti and carried by a 6 – 0 vote at 7:44 p.m.

Ms. Blewitt made a motion to return from executive session.  This was seconded by Mr. Snyder and carried by a 6 – 0 vote at 8:53 p.m.                      
Mr. Snyder made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Ms. Patti and by unanimous vote the meeting was adjourned at 8:53 p.m.
    























































































































Respectfully submitted,




Attest,

Cheree M. Taylor, Clerk of Council



Robert W. Donham II, Mayor
** NOTE: THESE MINUTES ARE SUMMARY BY DIRECTION OF COUNCIL **

All Council & Committee Meetings will be held in Windham Council Chambers, unless otherwise noted.
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